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The teaching and learning pedagogy at Cranbourne Primary School is developed on a  

RECIPE (Relevant Engaging Challenging Innovative Personalized Enjoyable) 

 based curriculum that supports the members of the school community to develop intrinsic  

PRIDE (Persistence Responsibility Independence Discipline Enthusiasm) in their learning. 

CALENDAR  

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

Thursday, 13th October 

Swimming 

Tuesday, 18th October 

Footsteps 

Wednesday, 19th October 

Payment due-Year 6  

Graduation Bear Orders 

due 4 pm 

Issue 7 Book Club orders 

due 4 pm 

Thursday, 20th October 

Swimming 

Monday, 24th October 

Payment due-$5 Carnival  

by 4 pm 

Tuesday, 25th October 

Footsteps 

Wednesday, 26th October 

Carnival 11:30-1:30 

Issue 31 

12th October 2016 

PRINCIPAL’S NEWS  
 Article 

There has been a great deal of media attention recently related to: 

1.  The presence of unidentifiable community members dressed in costume and randomly 
scaring people around neighbourhoods across Australia 

2. Acts of vandalism and violence by groups of young adults in outer Melbourne suburbs 

3. The upcoming presidential election in the US 

 

Regardless of what the headlines are or what the focus is on the news, it is important 
that parents encourage and support children to better understand topics and clarify their 
questions or concerns. Traditionally, families had round table discussions during dinner 
time, where conversations took many pathways but always included the sharing of advice 
and problem solving strategies. With the increase of family commitments to extended 
work hours, the growth of responsibilities related to sport training and the development 
of more complicated life arrangements, families do not always have the same 
opportunities to have regular discussions, yet we find ourselves in a time where children 
are exposed to more detailed, graphic and uncensored information than ever before. 

Experts advise us that children need regular opportunities to speak with their parents 
about their thoughts - fears, hopes, dreams, ideas, opinions, experiences, feelings etc. 

The following link will connect you to a parent resource with some well researched 
strategies on talking and listening to children 

http://m.raisingchildren.net.au/articles/talking_and_listening.html 

Cheryl Van Deursen 
Principal 

Quote of the Week 

 

          'The way we talk to children becomes their inner voice' 

http://www.cranbourne-ps.vic.edu.au
http://m.raisingchildren.net.au/articles/talking_and_listening.html


HAPPY 
BIRTHDAY 
TO OUR   

OCTOBER  
BABIES! 

 
 

SILAS S 
ALYSSA J 

CHRONICLES T 
DANTE M 
JAYLAN N 
ROWELL B 
ASHLEY B 

Stars of the Week 

These students have demonstrated intrinsic 
PRIDE (Persistence, Responsibility,  

Independence, Discipline, Enthusiasm)  

in their learning: 

Learning community Student 

FOUNDATION 
 

 

JUNIOR 

 

 

 

 

MIDDLE  

 

 

 

SENIOR 

 

 

 

 

ART Bailee W FMD  

ICT Nargis S SMD 

Principal Summer L MLB 

Assistant Principal Georgia D MSB 

From the Office  

 

  

 

 

Di Fernand 

Assistant Principal 

Curriculum 

Victorian Curriculum 

Next year sees the mandatory implementation of the new Victorian Curriculum (Vic.    

Curric.) for all  government schools in Victoria. We have used 2016 as an introductory 

year for Vic. Curric. to enable staff to have  greater understanding and knowledge of the    

curriculum.  

This year we have included subject areas such as Science, History and Geography to the 

curriculum, and Units of Investigation have been developed to address these curriculum 

areas. 

Next year we will continue to develop the curriculum further, by addressing areas such as 

Digital Technologies, which will complement our current ICT curriculum. 

Student reports will also continue to evolve to reflect the ongoing developments to the 

curriculum being delivered at CPS. 

CPS BANK DETAILS 

BSB  013 593 

Account Number 

499102494 

Please put your 

child’s name in the 

subject line. 

 

  

Happy Birthday to 
those students who 

are celebrating 
their special day  

Yet again we’ve had parents 
trying to pay for activities 
after the due date—some  
tried to pay the morning 

the activity started!   

If you want your child to be 
included in our excursions/
incursions you must pay by 
the due date. We don’t like 
to see your children missing 

out on activities but we  
cannot accept late         

payments. 

Thank you to the parents who 
have finalised their 2016    

Essential Items     payment.  If 
you haven’t paid you can do so 

by direct debit into the 
school’s bank account: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mia T 

Samuel T 

Amelie M 

Hatif H 

Jodie B 

Sophie S. 

Nathan S 

Ali H. 

Ashley B  

Sarah P 

Anahita H 

Isabella K 

Michaela R 

Julia J 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 


